
     As we move into the summer months, we are anticipating a busier than normal 
fire season on the West Plains.  The wet spring has allowed the flashy fuels to grow 
tall and resources will likely be limited due to the current economic situation. Our 
members are busy training and preparing for the increased demand for services. 
We recently partnered with the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) to assist in 
annual wildland refresher training for our local National Guard Members.   If the Na-
tional Guard is needed they will be able to expeditiously get on the fireline. 

     We have been responding to, and coming in contact with, COVID-19 patients. 
We continue to monitor our PPE needs while ensuring that the needs of the com-
munity are being met. We have been fortunate that our personnel have not shown 
any signs of exposure, nor gotten sick. Our members have been taking extra pre-

cautions in cleaning equipment to avoid cross-contamination and minimizing PPE waste. I want to reassure you 
that we are ready to respond when you need us. 

     If you have a community group that is meeting, and you would like to have us appear, please contact us. I 
would be happy to come and meet with you and answer any questions you have. Perhaps we can talk about 
ways to reduce the wildland fire risk in our communities. If you have developed a virtual meeting during this 
time, we can adapt to your group's needs. 

     We are looking to acquire donated cars to help us with auto-extrication training. If you have a car that you 
would like to donate to the department, please call us and we can walk you through the process. It’s fairly sim-
ple, you sign over the title to the fire department and coordinate delivery to the training site. 

     This year your fire department is asking voters to renew it’s 10-year Emergency Medical Service (EMS) 
Levy.  The measure will appear on the August 4th ballot. The district first ran this levy in 1994 and currently it 
accounts for 15% of our total budget. This levy, which cost taxpayers $0.50 per thousand of assessed value, is 
the same amount taxpayers have been paying for the past ten years and costs about as much as a combo meal 
at your local fast food restaurant each month ($10.42). Inside this newsletter, we have put together a Levy flyer 
answering some of our most frequently asked questions.  Below on the right front cover is a QR code you can 
scan into your phone allowing you to access our website for any additional information. 

     It has been a pleasure to serve the West Plains as your Fire Chief. We will continue to learn, improve, and 
grow to meet the coming demands of our expanding community. The dedicated members of the fire department 
are devoted to your safety and wellbeing and we thank you for your support. 

With sincere and warm regards,  

Ken Johnson, Fire Chief 
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     Spokane County Fire District 10 is proud to introduce Firefighter Steve Copeland, 
He is one of our dedicated traditional volunteer firefighters who responds from Sta-
tion 10-3, located at Jacobs Rd.  FF Copeland said he had been interested in volun-
teering for SCFD10 for a couple years.  It was when he and his grandson attended 
an Open House at Station 10-4 at Brooks and Hwy 2 that he learned what it would 
take to become a volunteer firefighter with SCFD10.  He joined in August of 2019 
and continues to gain experience with each call he goes on and every training he 
participates in.      
     FF Copeland finished his structure and wildland training modules.  He is now pur-
suing his National EMT certification with 6 other SCFD10 firefighters.  This EMT 
class has remained flexible as the COVID-19 guidelines has challenged organizers to 
quickly adapt to extensive computer based and smaller group hands on skills train-
ing.  All the SCFD10 EMT/Firefighters say it’s an exciting class and that they use 
their skills frequently.  Approximately 80% of all SCFD10 calls are medical calls. 
      FF Copeland is a USAF veteran and 

now works full time in the safety aspect of long haul trucking.  
He and his wife Sandy have been married since 2006 and have 6 
children, and 6 grandchildren.  Firefighting isn’t his only passion.  
His muscle cars, driving his Corvette every chance he gets, riding 
his Harley and spending time at home grilling with the family top 
the list of favorite things to do. 

Firefighter Copeland also said, “If I could say one thing to 
urge people to volunteer, it would be just to take that next step.  
You will never know if you can do it unless you try!  You will have 
to get out of your comfort zone for sure but it will be worth it in 
the end.” 

Contact us at (509) 244-2425 or info@scfd10.org  
if you are interested in becoming a volunteer.   
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WILDFIRE SEASON IS HERE 

SCFD#10 Staff will visit your home and do a free assessment offering suggestions.   

Call  (509) 244-2425 or go to www.scfd10.org 
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*Live or work within background check 

*Pass medical exam  

*Pass physical agility test 
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*Pass background check 

*High School Graduate or GED 

*Pass medical exam  
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Donate a Car for Training 
     Spokane County Fire District 10 uses donated cars to practice auto extrication so all members 
of the department learn how to use the Jaws of Life and remove people from vehicles after auto 
accidents. Donating your car to a fire department may save a life by ensuring firefighters know 

how to handle serious auto accidents. When you donate a car, you are helping your community. 

• Locate your car title.   You will need to sign it over to the Fire District when you donate the car. 
The title must be in your name. If other people jointly own the car with you, they’ll also need to 
sign the title. 

• Clean all personal items out of your car. 

• Schedule to drop the car off at the Fire District with the appropriate paperwork. We will give 
you the location of where to drop off the vehicle when you call to schedule the appointment. 
Please do not just drop a vehicle off at a local fire station.  

• Sign over the title to the fire department and hand it to them.  

If you wish to donate your car to SCFD10, contact the Training Division at (509) 244-2425. 

Election 

August 4, 2020 






